
The 

The Kiwanis Club of Delray Beach  

 Volume 2018, Issue 3 March, 2018       2017-2018 Officers   

 

President:   Peggy Kelleher  
                    561-243-2226 

  

Vice-President:  Larry Kristiansen  
 
 

Secretary:  Barbara Schooler 
                   561-271-6649 
   

Treasurer: Dale Morrison 
                  561-278-1002 
  

Immediate Past President:  
               Scott Youngberg  

     

      2017-2018  Bd. of Directors 

     Carlene Laseter,  Susan Ruby,   
        Ben Ruby, Doug Martin,  
  Alberta G. Rickard, Larry Kristiansen 
  
 

2017-2018 Committee Chairs 
  

*Community Service: 
      AVDA - Dianie Alperin, Ben Ruby 
     Thanksgiving- Alberta G. Rickard 
                             Jeff Goldman 
     Police Appreciation - Ezra Krieg,  
                                    Peggy Kelleher 
 

*Club Meetings: Jay Alperin  
   
*Fund Raising:  
     Delray Affair– Carlene Laseter 
     Golf Tourney– Scott Youngberg 
     Glo-Ball- Bob Barcinski 
                                 
*Interclubs: Steve Rubin  

 
 

*Membership: Carlene Laseter 
  

*Newsletter/Website: 
                   Scott Youngberg 
  

*Programs: Ezra Krieg 
  

*Social Activities: 
          President & President Elect 
  

*Spiritual Aims:  Doug Martin 
  

*Youth Services:  
     Scholarship -Jack Foley,  
                          Dale Morrison 
    Key Club/Builders Club -  
         American Heritage - Tony Marazita 
      Atlantic High School– Erica McFarlane  
        Unity School - Stacy Brookman 

     

    Meets for Breakfast Wednesday’s (except the 1st Week), 7:30 a.m., Delray Beach Golf Club, 2200 Highland Ave, Delray Beach, Fl.    
                And the 1st Thursday, 6:00 pm, Tim Finnegan’s Irish Pub, 2885 S. Federal Hwy (South of Linton), Delray Beach, Fl. 

Where Ordinary People Provide Extraordinary Service” - Celebrating 44 Years of Service 

     Visit our Website: 
  www.delraybeachkiwanis-  
           sunrise.org 

 

  Our program on 

February 21st  was 

presented by Barbara 

Stark, the President/CEO 

of the Milagro Center. 

   Milagro, translated 

from Spanish, means 

miracle. At the Milagro Center, they 

believe as Albert Einstein once said; 

“There are two ways to live your life. 

One is as though nothing is a miracle 

and the other as if everything is! ” 

   Now in their 21st year, the Milagro 

Center, a 501(c)3 non-profit 

organization, provides superior out-of-

school time arts education, TEEN, 

ARTreach and summer programs to 

South Florida ’s children and most 

disadvantaged populations. The 

Milagro Center is a place where 

miracles happen daily, where children 

learn the values of  responsibility, 

love, simplicity, peace, and integrity. 

They are a unique arts-integrated 

educational and cultural arts facility 

that provides enriched learning 

opportunities.  The center strives to 

enhance social awareness and the 

pursuit of life goals within an honest 

and non-sectarian environment. They 

challenge you to find them. Where you 

ask? How about right here in Delray 

Beach! For more information, go to 

www.milagrocenter.org.  

    Milagro Sees The Future In Today’s Stars 

Delray’s Housing Authority Provides Affordable Options 

 Our program on 

February 28th was 

presented by Dorothy 

Ellington, the President/

CEO of The Delray 

Beach Housing 

Authority. The DBHA is 

an organization 

dedicated to improving the quality of 

life for low and moderate income 

families, and providing the 

opportunity for self-sufficiency by 

guaranteeing safe, quality housing. 

   The DBHA has been in operation 

since 1973 and has rental assistance 

programs; the Section 8 Choice 

Voucher Program and the Public 

Housing Program and a Family Self-

Sufficiency Program as well.  

Eligibility for affordable housing is 

based on the annual income and 

family size. It is limited to U. S. 

citizens and certain categories of non

-citizens. 

   In an effort to preserve affordable 

housing, they recently acquired 

through a Public Private partnership, 

Lake Delray Apartments, a 404-unit 

property that is currently being 

modernized. 

   More development is to come as 

they do their part in eliminating the 

shortage of affordable housing within 

the City of Delray Beach. For more 

information, go to www.dbha.org. 

http://www.delraybeachkiwanis-sunrise.org
http://www.delraybeachkiwanis-sunrise.org
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    Upcoming Important Dates:                       
 
       Upcoming Birthdays:           

                         March 5  - Alberta Rickard  
            March 7  - Mike Salem 

                                March 17 - Sophia Youngberg 
                                 March 21 - Jean Antin 
                                                - Bob Barcinski 
 

                       Wedding Anniversaries: 
                     March 29 - Lisa Lee 
        

                    Membership Anniversaries: 
                  March 11  - Regina Sablo, 15 years   

                                             
 
February 8th Meeting “Finnegan’s”:  Nice turnout today following 
our first Stategic Planning Session. Ezra Krieg thanked Delray for 
being entertaining at the latest Canidates Forum. Lisa Lee is back in 
the swing of things, getting to a few more Kiwanis meetings. Peggy 
Kelleher is on her way to a “Warmer” Buffalo... A swealtering 32 
degrees. Susan Ruby is happy Ben is doing well after surgery and 
Ben is happy for the Eagles. Carole Bassford is also behind the 
Eagles. Dale Morrison put in for the crack in the “Evil Empire” of New 
England’s Bellichek/Brady. Ben Bassford put in for  Carole’s birthday 
and Bill & Camilla Syzmanski are celebrating an anniversary. Scott 
Youngberg is happy the Olympics are starting tonight. Bob 
Barcinski put a $5 spot in for his wife getting out of the hospital. 
Finally, Steve Rubin had 5- 50/50 tickets (He didn’t win). 

February 14th Meeting: Today we inducted new member Dave 
Freeburn. Everybody contributed in his honor. Larry Kristiansen 
still loving the Eagles victory in the Super Bowl. Dave put in for the 
Eagles and for the hospitality. Peggy Kelleher also added that she’s 
loving the Olympics. Jay Alperin is also enjoying a semi-
bachelorhood as his wife is back to work. 

February 21st Meeting: Ezra Krieg started the meeting with a 
booming “Good Morning Peggy!” He’s also a little nervous about his 
first “Engaged Election”. Jay Alperin forgot again why he’s happy. 
Doug Martin enjoyed a great time with his grand-kids (one just got 
his driving license—Yikes!). Scott Youngberg & Peggy Kelleher are 
enjoying the Olympics—Peggy likes the snowboarding, Scott likes the 
Curling. Dave Freeburn’s dog recently passed away, but had a really 
good 7 years of companionship. Everyone else was “Just Happy”. 

February 28th Meeting:  Today, Adam Frankel visited the club. 
Adam is running for the city commission. Jay Alperin was happy to 
see Adam and supports him in his election bid. Scott Youngberg is 
frustrated, he went to the Honda Classic this past weekend and 
marveled at the skill levels of all the golf pros. Warning!! Carlene 
Laseter is “Back on the Road”. She has returned from surgery and is 
doing fine. Bob Barcinski’s grand-daughter won 1st place in the 
regional horse show and is going to the finals in North Carolina. Ezra 
Krieg had two words...Dwayne Wade., he had the game 
winning shot last night for the Miami Heat’s win. Reeve 
Bright had an “Unhappy” dollar....the free AARP donut 
program at Dunkin Donuts ends today! Doug Martin 
had his ADIP dollar and everyone else was “Just Happy”. 

  $ $ $  Happy Dollars  $ $ $  

  Letter From DAKOTA FARM KID 

Dear Ma and Pa, 

I am well. Hope you are. Tell Brother Walt and Brother 

Elmer the Marine Corps beats working for old man Minch 

by a mile. Tell them to join up quick before all of the 

places are filled. 

I was restless at first because you get to stay in bed till 

nearly 6 a.m. But I am getting so I like to sleep late. Tell 

Walt and Elmer all you do before breakfast is smooth 

your cot, and shine some things.  No hogs to slop, 

feed to itch, mash to mix, wood to split, fire to lay. 

Practically nothing. 

Men got to shave but it is not so bad, there's warm 

water. Breakfast is strong on trimmings like fruit juice, 

cereal, eggs, bacon, etc., but kind of weak on chops, 

potatoes, ham, steak, fried eggplant, pie and other 

regular food, but tell Walt and Elmer you can always sit 

by the two city boys that live on coffee. Their food, plus 

yours, holds you until noon when you get fed again. 

It's no wonder these city 

boys can't walk much. 

We go on 'route 

marches,' which the 

platoon sergeant says 

are long walks to harden 

us. If he thinks so, it's 

not my place to tell him 

different.  A 'route 

march' is about as far as 

to our mailbox at home.  

Then the city guys get 

sore feet and we all ride 

back in trucks. 

The sergeant is like a school teacher. He nags a lot. The 

Captain is like the school board. Majors and colonels just 

ride around and frown.  They don't bother you none. 

This next will kill Walt and Elmer with laughing.  I keep 

getting medals for shooting. I don't know why.  The bulls

-eye is near as big as a chipmunk head and don't move,  

and it ain't shooting at you like the Higgett boys at 

home.  All you got to do is lie there all comfortable and 

hit it. You don't even load your own cartridges.  They  

come in boxes. 

Then we have what they call hand-to-hand combat 

training.  You get to wrestle with them city boys.  I have 

to be real careful though, they break real easy.  It ain't 

like fighting with that ole bull at home. I'm about the 

best they got in this except for that Tug Jordan from 

over in Silver Lake.  I only beat him once.  He joined up 

the same time as me, but I'm only 5'6" and 130 pounds 

and he's 6'8" and near 300 pounds dry. 

Be sure to tell Walt and Elmer to hurry and join before 

other fellers get onto this setup and come stampeding in. 

Your loving daughter, 

Alice 

“I thought I wanted a career, turns out  
I just wanted paychecks.” 
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Our program on February 14th 

was presented by Jim Chard. Jim  

is Vice Mayor of Delray Beach and 

has spent a career in both public 

and private sectors. During that 

time he has focused on economic 

development, innovation, and 

information technology in both 

financial institutions and startup 

companies. He has worked at 

Morgan Stanley, Citibank, 

American Express and several early stage tech 

companies. He has also worked for public agencies in 

Boston and New York City. 

   For the past five years Jim has been engaged in 

volunteer and electoral municipal activities in Delray 

Beach, including: Congress Avenue Task Force –  Senior 

member of the Task Force guiding the City’s efforts to 

rebuild the underutilized and outdated Congress Avenue 

as Delray’s Next Great Street; 

    Comprehensive Plan Rewrite – Vice Chair of Task 

Force to envision future of Delray and draft the Plan 

document that specifies how the vision should be 

accomplished. Also wrote neighborhood Master Plan 

revision for Osceola Park; 

    Site Planning Review and Appearance Board  – Vice 

Chair of the Board that determines the streetscape and 

attractiveness of Delray; 

    Human Powered Delray – Chaired bicycle and 

pedestrian advocacy group that works with Delray to 

promote alternative transportation modes; 

    SquarePlay – Citizen led effort to “activate” Old School 

Square Park which often goes underutilized even though 

it is in the heart of Delray; 

    Grant writing and advocacy for sustainability 

initiatives such as complete streets, greenways, and 

conversion of underutilized alleys to bike and pedestrian 

pathways; 

    Member or board member of numerous civic 

organizations such as Chamber of Commerce, 

Community Greening, Spady Museum, Delray Beach 

Historical Society, and Sandoway House.  

For more information go to http://www.jimchard.com 

Jim Chard Is Running For Delray Beach Mayor 

                                   13th Annual Delray Kiwanis  

                     Night Golf Tournament                                                                    

We had another successful tournament on Friday, March 2nd, raising much needed money for our charities.  Below 

are pictures from the event. A great big Thanks to Bob Barcinski for organizing the event, and Thanks to 

Carlene Laseter, Peggy Kelleher, Gina & Bob Sablo for helping out, and to all the players / sponsors for 

making this event possible. 
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     Calendar Of Events  

 

    March 2............... “Glo-Ball” Night Golf Tourney 

                                   Delray Golf Club, 6 pm. 

   March 17...............Feed Palm Beach County 

   April 13-15 .........   Delray Affair 

   June 28-July 1........ 103rd Annual   

       Kiwanis International Convention 

                           —Las Vegas 

       Membership 
                Carlene Laseter - Chairperson   

 
 

              

               Meet our  
         Newest Member  
 

         “David  Freeburn”  

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

   Dave was born and raised in Worcester, MA. He and his 

wife Cynthia have 3 children who were raised in the 

suburban Philadelphia area: Derek 35, Christopher 30 

and Chelsea 27. Dave received a degree in Mechanical 

Engineering from Cornell University and an MBA in 

Computer & Informational Science from Temple 

University. 

   Dave is currently the President of Exhilaride Golf Cart 

Rentals. His main hobby is tennis—he has served as team 

captain for local USTA teams. He is also currently 

volunteering as a unit commissioner for BSA’s everglades 

district.  

                     Welcome Dave!  
 

 

 

 

 

 

          

       

        Remember, This is The Formula:  
  Love being a Kiwanian. Love your club.      

          Share it with others. Live it.      
          

           Doing Good....Feeling Good! 

     Upcoming Meeting Programs   
 

3/8 Finnegan’s- See You at the “Happy Hour”                  

          meeting, Thursday, March 8th, at 6:00 pm. 

3/14 Police Appreciation Breakfast 

3/21 Palm Beach Metropolitan Planning Organization  

3/28 Philanthropy Tank 

4/5 Finnegan’s- See You at the “Happy Hour”                  

          meeting, Thursday, April 5th, at 6:00 pm. 

4/11 Delray Beach Hall of Fame  

4/18 Bike Florida 

4/25 InSpirit 

5/3 Finnegan’s- See You at the “Happy Hour”                  

          meeting, Thursday, May 3rd, at 6:00 pm. 

5/9   Lord’s Place Re-Entry Program 

5/16  Palm Beach Food Bank 

5/23  Lori Berman 

5/30  EJS Foundation 

6/7 Finnegan’s- See You at the “Happy Hour”                  

          meeting, Thursday, June 7th, at 6:00 pm. 

6/13 Tentative: Stand Up Foundation 

6/20 Horses Healing Hearts 

6/27 Climate Change 

7/5 Finnegan’s- See You at the “Happy Hour”                  

          meeting, Thursday, July 5th, at 6:00 pm. 

7/11 Genesis Community Health 

7/18 Streetwaves 

     

     Please contact Ezra Krieg at  

     954-260-8838 if you have  
  a program idea for our meetings.  

Do you know why women aren’t allowed in space? 
To avoid scenarios like:  

"Houston, we have a problem!" 
"What is the problem?"   

"Yeah, great, pretend like you don’t know  
 what I’m talking about!"  
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 Cut down on 
Saturated Fat  
and Sugar 

Saturated fat in our diet 

We all need some fat in our diet, but it's important to 

pay attention to the amount and type of fat we're 

eating. There are two main types of fat: saturated and 

unsaturated. Too much saturated fat can increase the 

amount of cholesterol in the blood, which increases 

your risk of developing heart disease. 

The average man should have no more than 30g 

saturated fat a day. The average woman should have 

no more than 20g saturated fat a day, and children 

should have less than adults. 

Saturated fat is found in many foods, such as: 

• hard cheese 

• cakes 

• biscuits 

• sausages 

• cream 

• butter 

• lard 

• pies. 

 

Try to cut down on your saturated fat intake, and 

choose foods that contain unsaturated fats instead, 

such as vegetable oils, oily fish and avocados. 

For a healthier choice, use just a small amount of 

vegetable oil or reduced-fat spread instead of butter, 

lard or ghee. When you're having meat, choose lean 

cuts and cut off any visible fat.    

  HUMAN AND  

SPIRITUAL VALUES
(One of the six Objects of Kiwanis)  

  

     “True knowledge exists in   
       knowing that you know  
       nothing.”  

                               - Socrates 

Blondes…..  
        Gotta Love’Em 
  
 

    A blonde is driving down the road. 

She notices that she is low on gas, 

so she stops at the gas station. 

While she's pumping her gas, she 

notices that she had locked the keys 

in the car. So when she goes inside 

to pay, the blonde asks the 

attendant for a coat hanger so she can attempt to 

open the door herself.  

 

   She goes outside and begins to jimmy the lock. 

Ten minutes later, the attendant goes outside to see 

how the blonde is faring. The blonde outside of the 

car is moving the hanger around and around.  

 

    Meanwhile, the blonde inside of the car is saying,          

               "A little more to the left.  

                A little more to the right ... " 

   

  The “Golden” 

Years …  

• When you get old, your 

secrets are safe with your 

friends. They'll never share them 

because they can't remember 

them. 

• At my age, I don't want to eat health food. I need all 

the preservatives I can get. 

• You can't be young forever, but immaturity can last a 

life time. 

• I'm done with wild oats. Now I'm into prunes and All 

Bran. 

• Life is like a roll of toilet paper. The closer it gets to 

the end, the faster it goes. 

• You know you're getting old when you look in the 

mirror to shave and realize that the face you're looking 

at is your father's. 

• I knew the romance was gone when I drank 

champagne out of the old girl's slipper and choked on a 

Dr. Scholl's insert. 

• The paper sent a reporter to interview me on my 

90th birthday. "What's the secret to longevity?" he 

asked. "Simple," I said. "Keep breathing." 

“We never really grow up,  
we only learn how to act in public” 

https://www.nhs.uk/Livewell/Goodfood/Pages/Eat-less-saturated-fat.aspx
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 50/50 Winners:  
  Here are the holders of      

    the “Winning Tickets”    

         for last month:  

 
 

 
 

 
 

                 February 8 - Carole Bassford 

     February 14 - Peggy Kelleher 

     February 21 - Peggy (two-timer) Kelleher 

     February 28 - Scott (The Man) Youngberg 

     PUBLIC SERVICE ANNOUNCEMENT  
           

              Motor Vehicle Crash Deaths 

                   How is the US doing?   
 

   Reducing motor vehicle crash deaths was one of the 

great public health achievements of the 20th century for 

the US. However, more than 32,000 people are killed 

and 2 million are injured each year from motor vehicle 

crashes. In 2013, the US crash death rate was more 

than twice the average of other high-income countries. 

In the US, front seat belt use was lower than in most 

other comparison countries. One in 3 crash deaths in 

the US involved drunk driving, and almost 1 in 3 

involved speeding. Lower death rates in other high-

income countries and a high percentage of risk factors 

in the US suggest that we can make more progress in 

reducing crash deaths. 

Drivers and passengers can: 

Use a seat belt in every seat, on every trip, no matter 

how short. 

Make sure children are always properly buckled in the 

back seat in a car seat, booster seat, or seat belt, 

whichever is appropriate for their age, height, and 

weight. 

Choose not to drive while impaired by alcohol or drugs, 

and help others do the same. 

Obey speed limits. 

Drive without distractions (such as using a cell phone or 

texting). 

Other Doings. . . . . . 
 On February 23rd, 

our club presented 

Terrific Kids Awards 

to 147 students at 

Orchard View Elementary. 

The kids were really excited 

and will continue the good 

work.  Thanks to Peggy 

Kelleher and Ben Ruby for 

making the presentations, and to Lisa Lee, member of 

our club and Principal of Orchard View. 

 

Our club has begun developing a strategic plan 

that will help us shape our club for success going 

forward. A big THANK YOU to Jay Alperin for his 
leadership on this important project. 

      
 

 

 

 

 

 

 Couple from opposite sides of the globe 
says Kiwanis brought them together. 

Their eyes met across a busy room buzzing with nervous 
energy. The governors-elect had just arrived at the Kiwanis 
International office in Indianapolis, Indiana, USA, for several 
days of training and immersion into the Kiwanis culture. Serge 

Viau was the governor-elect for the Eastern Canada and 
Caribbean District, and Angela Liu was there to provide 
translation support for the governor-elect from Taiwan. When 
their eyes met that night in 2013, a connection happened. 

A few years later, the pair was walking down the aisle hand in 

hand. "If it wasn’t for Kiwanis, we would not have met," Liu 

said. Their interest in each other only grew after the 

Conference ended and Liu returned to Taichung City in Taiwan 
and Viau went home to Sault Ste. Marie in Ontario, Canada. 

They stayed in contact through WhatsApp, a free messaging 
and calling service. Viau talked about the fun and fellowship 

he's experienced at club meetings, and the passion he has 
about helping others. "I always believed that the more you give 
of yourself, the more you get back," he said. "Kiwanis provides 
me with an opportunity to serve others, primarily our most 
vulnerable people, our children." 

After two years of long-distance dating, they decided to get 
married. "We both love Kiwanis, enjoy being Kiwanians, and 

Kiwanis brought us the best reward, each other," Viau said. 
"We decided to get married on January 21, 2017, on Kiwanis' 
anniversary." 

Just a little more than a year after saying "I do," the two still 
live in their own countries, but they're awaiting permanent 
residence from the Canadian government. They've visited each 

other many times during the past year. "Thanks to the greatest 
invention — the internet — we maintain our relationship 

carefully and intentionally," Liu said. 

http://us.fotolia.com/id/10753832
http://us.fotolia.com/id/6481969
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     Krieg’s Korner 
As a regular feature of our weekly meetings,  
Ezra Krieg brings us up to date with what 
happened on  “This Date in History” 
Here are a few interesting items from the past  
few weeks:  

February 8: 
1693 A charter was granted for the College of 

William and Mary in Williamsburg, Va. 

1837 The Senate selected Richard Mentor Johnson of 

Kentucky as vice president after no candidate received a 

majority of electoral votes. 
1910 The Boy Scouts of America was incorporated. 

1915 D.W. Griffith's silent movie epic about the Civil War, "The Birth of a 

Nation," premiered in Los Angeles. 

1922 President Warren G. Harding had a radio installed in the White House. 

1924 The first execution by gas in the United States took place at the Nevada 

State Prison in Carson City. 

1971 NASDAQ, the world's first electronic stock exchange, held its first 

trading day. 

1993 General Motors sued NBC, alleging that the program "Dateline NBC" 

had rigged two crashes to show that GM pickups were prone to fires. (NBC settled 
the lawsuit the following day.) 

2010 Michael Jackson's personal physician, Dr. Conrad Murray, pleaded not 

guilty to involuntary manslaughter in the death of the pop superstar in Los 

Angeles Superior Court. (Murray was convicted and sentenced to four years in 

jail.) 

 Birthdays: 
   Composer-conductor John Williams is 86 

    ABC News anchor Ted Koppel is 78  

    Actor Nick Nolte is 77 

    Comedian Robert Klein is 76 
    Actress Mary Steenburgen is 65 

    Actor Henry Czerny (”Revenge,” `’The Tudors”) is 59 

    Singer Vince Neil of Motley Crue is 57 

    Actor Seth Green (”Austin Powers,”`’Buffy The Vampire Slayer”) is 44 

    Actor Josh Morrow (”The Young and the Restless”) is 44 

February 14: 
1859 Oregon was admitted to the Union as the 33rd state. 

1895 Oscar Wilde's final play, "The Importance of Being Earnest," opened at 

the St. James' Theatre in London.  

1903 The U.S. Department of Commerce and Labor was established. 

1912 Arizona became the 48th state of the Union. 

1920 The League of Women Voters was founded in Chicago. 

1929   The St. Valentine's Day Massacre took place in a Chicago garage as seven 
rivals of Al Capone's gang were gunned down. 

1962 First lady Jacqueline Kennedy conducted a televised tour of the White 

House. 

2003 Dolly the sheep - the first mammal cloned from an adult - was put to 

death at age 6 due to premature aging and disease. 

2011 The TV game show "Jeopardy!" began airing the first of three episodes 

pitting human players Brad Rutter and Ken Jennings against an IBM computer 

named "Watson." 

 Birthdays: 
   TV personality Hugh Downs (“20/20”) is 97 

    Country singer Razzy Bailey is 79 
    Jazz saxophonist Maceo Parker is 75 

    TV personality Pat O’Brien (“The Insider,” ”Access Hollywood”) is 70 

    Magician Teller of Penn and Teller is 70 

    Actor Ken Wahl (“Wiseguy”) is 61 

    Actress Meg Tilly is 58 

    Actress Sakina Jaffey (“House of Cards”) is 56 

    Actor Jake Lacy (“The Office”) is 32 

February 21: 
1878 The first telephone directory was issued, by the District Telephone Co. 

of New Haven, Conn. 

1885 The Washington Monument was dedicated. 

1925 The New Yorker magazine made its debut. 

1947 Edwin H. Land publicly demonstrated his Polaroid Land camera, which 

could produce a black-and-white photograph in 60 seconds. 

1975 Former Attorney General John N. Mitchell and former White House 
aides H.R. Haldeman and John D. Ehrlichman were sentenced to 2 1/2 to 8 years 

in prison for their roles in the Watergate cover-up. 

1988 TV evangelist Jimmy Swaggart tearfully confessed to his congregation 

in Baton Rouge, La., that he was guilty of an unspecified sin, and said he was 

leaving the pulpit temporarily. (Reports linked Swaggart to a prostitute.) 

1995 Chicago stockbroker Steve Fossett became the first person to fly solo 

across the Pacific Ocean in a balloon, landing in Canada. 

 Birthdays: 
   Entertainment executive David Geffen iss 75 

    Actress Tyne Daly is 72 

    Tricia Nixon Cox is 72 
    Rock musician Jerry Harrison (The Heads) is 69 

    Actor Kelsey Grammer is 63 

    Actor William Baldwin is 55 

    Actress Jennifer Love Hewitt is 39 

    Singer Charlotte Church is 32 

    Actress Sophie Turner (Game of Thrones) is 22 

February 28: 
1827 The Baltimore and Ohio Railroad Co. was incorporated. 

1854 About 50 slavery opponents met in Ripon, Wis., to call for creation of a 

new political group that became the Republican Party. 

1861 The Territory of Colorado was organized. 

1940 College basketball was televised for the first time as station W2XBS 

aired the Pittsburgh-Fordham and Georgetown-NYU games from Madison Square 

Garden in New York. 

1953 Scientists James D. Watson and Francis H.C. Crick announced they had 

discovered the double-helix structure of DNA, the molecule that contains the 

human genes, at Cambridge University. 

1960 The U.S. Olympic hockey team won the gold medal, defeating 

Czechoslovakia 9-4 at Squaw Valley, Calif. 

1972 President Richard M. Nixon and Chinese Premier Chou En-lai issued the 

Shanghai Communique at the conclusion of Nixon's historic visit to China, a step 

toward the eventual normalization of relations between the two countries. 

1993 A gun battle erupted at the Branch Davidian compound near Waco, 

Texas, when Bureau of Alcohol, Tobacco and Firearms agents tried to serve 

warrants; four agents and six Davidians were killed and a 51-day standoff began. 

 Birthdays: 
   Actor Gavin Macleod, 'Love Boat' captain is 87 

    Singer Sam the Sham is 81 

    Comedian Gilbert Gottfried is 63 

    Actor John Turturro, 61 

    Actress Rae Dawn Chong is 57 

    Singer Jason Aldean is 41 

    Actor Rory Cochrane is 46 

AND…..”If you’re sitting in a bar this 

afternoon, like Jay and his friends will be 

doing…..and Bernadette Peters , Actress 

comes in, we hope that you will buy her a 

“Hello Dolly” drink, as she is 70 years old 

today.      
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    If you have something for the newsletter,  
please send it to  Scott Youngberg   
via E-mail:  esysy@att.net      

                    ——Thank you                                                                 

    This Month’s  

  Sudoku Puzzle….   

 A sudoku puzzle is a grid of 9 by 9 

squares that has been divided into 9 

smaller regions of 3 by 3 squares. The 

goal is to write the numbers 1 through 

9 in the squares so: 

• Each horizontal row has every number only once. 

• Each vertical column has every number only once. 

• Each 3 by 3  region has every number only once. 

       Difficulty- Hard. Be sure to use a pencil!  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

                       (Answers on Page 9) 

       

     Here Comes  

 “Little Johnny” 

    

A priest was talking to a group of 

kids about "being good" and 

going to heaven.  

At the end of his talk, he asked, 

"Where do you want to go?" 

"Heaven! Heaven!" Yelled Little 

Lisa. 

"And what do you have to be to get there?" asked the 

priest. 

"Dead!" Yelled Little Johnny. 

       ——————————————————————— 

A Sunday school teacher is concerned that his students 

might be a little confused about Jesus, so he asks his 

class, "Where is Jesus today?" 

Steven raises his hand and says, "He's in Heaven." 

Mary answers, "He's in my heart." 

Little Johnny waves his hand furiously and blurts out, 

"He's in our bathroom!" 

The surprised teacher asks Little Johnny how he knows 

this. 

"Well," Little Johnny says, "every morning, my father 

gets up, bangs on the bathroom door and yells 'Jesus 

Christ, are you still in there?!'" 

    Visit our Website: 
     www.delraybeach  

     kiwanis-sunrise.org 

http://www.delraybeachkiwanis-sunrise.org
http://www.delraybeachkiwanis-sunrise.org
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The 

The Delray Beach Kiwanis Club was  

Chartered in 1973 as the Kiwanis Club of 

Delray Beach-Sunrise and is operating in 

Division 21 of the Florida District. 
Club Mailing Address: PO Box 7083, Delray Beach, Fl.33482 
 
       2017-18  Kiwanis Int’l  President: 
                       Jim Rochford  
 

        2017-18  Florida Kiwanis Governor: 

                       Todd Smith 

                E-mail: todd@ctoddlaw.com  

        2017-18  Division 21 Lt. Governor: 
                      John Sullivan  
               Email: dnite10@bellsouth.net  

             Other Division 21 Clubs:   

 

        Boca Raton-Thursdays. 7:30 a.m., 
       Boca Raton Train Depot 
       747 S. Dixie Hwy. 
       Boca Raton  

  
   Boynton Beach-Tuesdays, 12 Noon, 
       Duffy’s Sports Grill 
       4746 N. Congress Ave. 
       Boynton Beach 
 
   Gold Coast Knights-1st & 3rd Thurs., 7 p.m., 
       Hooters Restaurant 
       2240 NW 19th St, #1101A 
       Boca Raton 
  
   Green Acres - Wednesdays, 12 Noon, 
       Tom Sawyers Restaurant 
       3208 Forest Hill Blvd. 
       West Palm Beach 
  
   Hypoluxo-Lantana - Tuesdays, 7:00 a.m. 
        Maddock Park 
        1200 West Drew Street 
        Lantana 
  
   Lake Worth - Tuesdays, 8 a.m., 
         Too-Jays Restaurant 
         419 Lake Avenue 
         Lake Worth 
 

         Florida Kiwanis Foundation:   

         2017-18  President:  Bill Ricigliano 

        Div. 21 Trustee:   
            E-mail:  

 Governor’s  Message           
       by Todd Smith, Florida Kiwanis Governor  
     

     I hope you had a successful first month of the 

new Kiwanis year. I traveled over 1000 miles and 

had the opportunity to meet many of you at club 

installations and service projects. November is a 

great month to reflect on all the reasons you are 

thankful for Kiwanis. For me, Kiwanis has taught the value of 

community and that service to other people leads to a richer and 

fuller life. We should all be thankful for the “Kiwanis moments” 

we’ve had when we knew that our life was better because we are 

Kiwanians. When you have that feeling about Kiwanis and it 

changes your life you realize that feeling isn’t free. There’s a price 

you have to pay and it’s more than just your dues - it’s the price of 

responsibility. It’s the price of accountability. It’s the risk of 

embarrassment or rejection when asking a stranger to join us. It’s 

the effort it takes to get out of your comfort zone and embrace 

change. It’s the friction you feel when you press for the changes 

that need to be made in your club to make it better. It’s the time 

and focus it takes to create a strategy, make plans, and follow 

through.  

     At this time in our history, it will take more of us than ever 

before to be accountable for the future of our organization. Will we 

slowly fade into history or will we take the steps necessary to make 

our own future? In October we added 186 new members, which 

was 67 short of our goal. While that is a good start, our monthly 

goals are based on the number of new members needed to have 

positive growth at the end of the Kiwanis year. So we’ve got some 

work to do to add new members, retain more of our current 

members, and add new clubs. What did you do last month to help 

us reach our goals, and what are you going to do this month?  

     We know “why” we need more members – because “Kids Need 

More Kiwanians”, but “how” we do it is our challenge. At the club 

level, you must evaluate the club member experience and make 

sure your club is attractive to potential members and adds value to 

the lives of your current members. We’ve got to make it easier to 

be a member of Kiwanis, not harder. If potential or current 

members perceive Kiwanis as a burden, they simply won’t be a part 

of our organization. Are you making it easier for people to be a 

member, or making it a burden on their time and finances?  

     Our lieutenant governors are working hard to support you and 

give you the information you need to help strengthen your club. 

Another way we are supporting you at the district level is through a 

renewed focus on education. Education Chair Prairy Riehl has 

created a curriculum of webinars that will take place at 7:30 p.m. 

on the fourth Tuesday of each month and will be available for 

replay at www.FLKiwanis.org.  
     Instead of zone conferences this year which require more travel 

for our members, I wanted to visit you in your divisions and provide 

the best information possible to help you chart a path to a better 

future for your club. The Governor Visit-Club Summits are not your 

typical workshop with information you’ve heard before. These 

summits will give you an opportunity to imagine 

your club in a new way and provide tools to 

help you plan for your club’s success. Please 

remember to show your gratitude for Kiwanis 

and take your responsibility to Kiwanis seriously 

and invest in its future by attending one of 

these summits. Hope to see you soon.  Todd 

Sudoku Puzzle….Answers      
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The 

       From Our Photograher’s    

        Camera…… 
       Our Trusty photographer and a helper 

         or two are giving us some great  
         memories from recent meetings and  

         events.  ENJOY! 


